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Nipomo CSD Board of Directors Award Contract for Strategic Plan Development 

 
 

On Wednesday, October 9th, the District’s Board held its regular meeting at 9AM and awarded a contract for strategic plan 

development to Rauch Communications Consultants. The contract is valued at $17,250. 

On July 24th, the Board authorized circulation of a request for strategic plan development proposals. The District broadly 

circulated the request to industry professionals.  The Board officers, President Jim Harrison and Vice President Larry 

Vierheilig, along with General Manager Michael LeBrun reviewed and ranked the proposals. 

The review team recommended the Rauch Communications proposal based on its thoroughness and the experience of the 

firm. 

Board President Jim Harrison, commented that the District’s strategic plan would “provide a road map for continued District 

progress as we near a ½ century of providing the community reliable, quality, and cost effective services.” 

Next Scheduled Regular Board Meeting: Wednesday, October 23rd, 2013, 9AM, District Board Room 148 South Wilson, 

Nipomo. 

For more information, please contact the Nipomo Community Services District at 929-1133 or visit www.ncsd.ca.gov.  
 

### 
 

Established in 1965 to meet the health and sanitation needs of the local community, Nipomo Community Services is pleased to 
provide a wide variety of services throughout its district including the provision of water, sewer, and waste management services as 
well as lighting and drainage in limited areas. The mission of Nipomo Community Services District is to provide its customers with 
reliable, quality, and cost-effective services now and in the future. 

http://www.ncsd.ca.gov/

